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Monday 2nd October 2023 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Another week into term and things are staritng to get busy. Thank you to everyone who 

attended our SEND coffee morning which was a great success. The professionals and school staff 

were on hand to chat, and everybody seemed to gain something from the morning. We will be 

having more SEND events so please let us know if there is anything that you would like to find out 

about or anything that you need specific help with. 

 

Attendance 

A very good picture again across the whole of the school. Almost hitting the magic 95% again. 

Well done to Reception, Year 2, Year 3 and Year 5 who all got another letter towards their HERO 

treat. Ten minutes extra playtime goes to year 2 with an amazing 100% 

 

Group Presents AEA 
Authorised 
Absences 

Unauthorised 
Absences 

Possible % Attend 

Year R 98.5% 0.0 1.5% 0.0% 100% 98.5% 

Year 
Y1 

86.2% 0.0 10.8% 3.1% 
100% 

86.2% 

Year 
Y2 

100% 0.0 0.0% 0.0% 
100% 

100% 

Year 
Y3 

95.4% 0.0 4.6% 0.0% 
100% 

95.4% 

Year 
Y4 

93.1% 0.0 1.5% 5.4% 
100% 

93.1% 

Year 
Y5 

95.4% 0.0 0.0% 4.6% 
100% 

95.4% 

Year 
Y6 

94.2% 0.0 4.2% 1.6% 
100% 

94.2% 

Totals 94.8% 0.0 3.2% 2.0% 100% 94.8% 

 

Tidy Class award goes to Beech Class despite a lot of arts and crafts work last week. 

 

REMINDERS 
 

Pupils in Year 3 and above now need to pay for school meals unless you have applied for and 

been told you are eligible for free school meals. 

 

Water bottles are for plain water ONLY. Please do not send juice in water bottles. 

 

Healthy Packed lunches only please. We are still seeing lunches that have too much food for the 

children to eat in one meal and boxes filled with chocolate. We will send out information with 

advice on healthy packed lunches. 

 

No jewellery other than ear studs which should be removed on PE days. No make up is to be 

worn in school – this includes false nails and nail varnish. 

 

 



Flu Vaccination - Friday 6th October 2023  
The online consent form closes at 11am, Wednesday 4th October 2023.  
 

To consent for your child to have the flu vaccine please follow the steps outlined below.  
Consent should only be given by someone with parental responsibility. If you do not wish your child 
to have the flu vaccination, please still fill in the consent form as you will have the choice to 
decline it.  
 

1. Click on the following link: www.BWimmunisations.co.uk 
2.  Enter and confirm your preferred email address – you will receive a confirmation email 

following submission of the consent form.  

3. Enter your school code: BW111244  
4. Complete and submit the consent form, indicating your choice of consent - please ensure you 

provide your child’s registered address and GP. 

 
 

We would love all the children to join is in sharing a school meal on Thursday 5th October.  Even if 

your child usually brings a packed lunch, we encourage you to let them try a special school 

dinner on that date. We will be celebrating National Teacher Day and all staff will eat in the hall 

with the children. Some children may even get the opportunity to have a special job on the day 

and act as waitresses and waiters. Our kitchen staff and MDAs are organising something out of 

the ordinary which will be lots of fun for everyone. Menu: selection of sandwiches, cheese flan, 

crisps, fruit and cake. Staff will have a similar version. Halebank ‘afternoon tea’. 
 

We are currently looking to secure some reading volunteers to help us support our children in 

school. Training will be provided so please do not worry about not knowing what to do. If you or 

anyone you know has any spare time and are interested in doing something new please get in 

touch with Mrs Bennett or Mrs Warner. Please do not be shy. This is a great way for anyone hoping 

to get back into work or fill their time while the children are in school. 

 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

 
 

 

Reception Year 1  Year 2 Year 3 Year 4  Year 5 Year 6 

Frankie L Ezmay  Thomas  Oscar Sofia Pippa                Noel 

 

                                                                Lunchtime Awards – Top Table 

Cherry Class Willow Class Beech Class Oak Class 

Ava P Shay F Vinny B Zahra B Jack J Melissa R Lyla A Jessica M 

 

                                                                  READING CHAMPIONS 

Cherry Class Willow Class Beech Class Oak Class 

Louie Naya Alanna Gracie 

WRITING CHAMPIONS 

Cherry Class Willow Class Beech Class Oak Class 

Mia Zahra Bella Isabella 

     MATHEMATICS CHAMPIONS 

Cherry Class Willow Class Beech Class Oak Class 

Iniya Sophie Scarlett  Lexi 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.bwimmunisations.co.uk/


    

   

3rd October  Reception Coffee Morning 9am -10 am  

5th October  Decathlon Day – please be getting your sponsors signed 

up 

 

6th October Flu Immunisations – complete registration  

18th October Open Morning for new starters Sep 2023 change of date  

24th October Parents meetings - pupil progress  

25th October  Harvest festival  

26th October  INSET  

27th October  INSET  

   

 

Almighty God,  

 

We thank you for the children and young people in our area. 

Thank you that you love them and that you have given each of them unique gifts and talents.  

We pray that they would have opportunities to flourish and to know true joy and love. 

 

Amen 

My very best wishes. 

 
 

Mrs C Warner 

Headteacher 

 

 

Important information 

 

 

https://padlet.com/HaltonHIT/kxkmsfbkonytivbs  (lots of information about staying healthy) 

 

NSPCC resources 

(parent.carer) - autumn 2023 (2).pdf
 

Halebank flu e 

consent letter 2023.pdf
 

 

Primary Flyer 

2024.pdf
 

 

Secondary Flyer 

2024.pdf
 

https://padlet.com/HaltonHIT/kxkmsfbkonytivbs


 
 
 
 

 


